
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Implementation of Amendment to Article 3-297 (now Article 3-299) of the FIBA Internal 
Regulations 
 
Dear FIBA-Licensed Agents, 
 
Further to our circular dated 14 January 2025 regarding the amendment to Article 3-297 (now Article 
299) of the FIBA Internal Regulations, we acknowledge the feedback received from various 
stakeholders regarding the timeline for enforcement. 
 
FIBA remains firmly committed to ensuring transparency and integrity in all contractual relationships, 
with the revised regulation being a crucial step toward preventing conflicts of interest. However, in 
consideration of the operational realities faced by agents, players, and clubs, and to prevent undue 
disruption during the ongoing basketball season, FIBA has decided to postpone the enforcement of 
this provision until 1 July 2025. 
 
During this period, FIBA will actively engage with stakeholders to assess whether clarifications or 
refinements are needed to ensure effective implementation. While FIBA remains committed to the 
principles underpinning this regulation, we recognize the importance of working collaboratively with 
the basketball community to facilitate a fair and sustainable transition. 
 
We appreciate your continued professionalism and cooperation in upholding the values of fairness 
and integrity in basketball. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 

                                                                                                                                                            
Jaime Lamboy      Zoran Radovic 
Head of Legal Affairs     Senior Director 
 
 

To FIBA-Licenced Agents 
 

30 January 2025 
 


